ANNUAL PARISH MEETING – 8TH APRIL 2019
Woore Parish Council: Chairman’s Report
Most of you are aware that it is the tradition for the Chairman to give a report regarding the activities of the Parish Council over the past year. And what a year it has been. So if I miss out something or anybody…. apologies. This gives me also the opportunity to remind those present tonight who may not know, that all the members of this Council are volunteers who give considerable time and effort to represent the community.
This Annual Parish Meeting represents the end of my first year in office, and I would like to thank all the Councillors for their support and commitment in what was a very full year of activity. How busy a year it has been will be highlighted in this report.
We have several Councillors who are now entering their second year of office and they are beginning to find their feet with the Council’s policies and procedures and with representing the Parish Council on various committees, both locally and within Shropshire. Their acquired experience can only lead to a stronger Parish Council going forward. Only last month, we co-opted Malcolm Carter as a Councillor and I would like to extend a welcome to him on behalf of the residents of the Parish.  
After completing nearly four full year’s as our Clerk, Sarah Pimlott has decided to retire and I would like to extend both my personal thanks and the appreciation of the full Council for her skills and the considerable amount of time she has put into performing the administration of the many parish duties. Sarah has agreed to facilitate the hand over to the new Clerk as well as tie up the Financial Year End, which again is much appreciated. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Last May, only a week after my appointment as Chairman, I appeared in the Houses of Parliament, in front of a Select Committee, regarding the Parish Council’s Petition concerning HS2. Our Petition was excellently prepared by Sarah and by her husband. This made the daunting task a lot easier in that they were supporting me during my grilling by the Select Committee. If you watched or have seen the live / recorded transmission, you will know that we were outnumbered by representatives of HS2. I must give thanks to Mrs Janet Roberts who presented the Petition of Woore School.  Again, Sarah and her husband gave valuable input in the preparation of that Petition. Also, I should thank Mr Andy Morris from the Country Stores who supported the Parish Petition. The Parish Council will continue to challenge and liaise with HS2 regarding construction traffic going through the Parish. 
We now have regular meetings with HS2 representatives as well as with Shropshire Council representatives and our MP Owen Paterson. The next is scheduled for June and, prior to this, we should have costings from HS2 for alternative haul routes and the continuous footpath from Pipe Gate to the centre of Woore. The Action Group and Parish Council are currently reviewing the mitigation report prepared by HS2 which contains proposals to ensure road safety during the 4-5 years in which HS2’s HGVs will be going through the Parish. All these documents can be seen on the Parish Council website under the HS2 tab. As a Parish Council, we have agreed to commission our own pollution monitoring. Thanks to the efforts of Cllr Allison, Keele University, which sees this as a Community Project for which it can provide help, are providing technical equipment and the services of a Graduate, with minimal cost to the Parish Council. The project will record the main pollutants emanating from HS2’s vehicles and the results will be reported on our website. The purpose of the monitoring is to see whether HS2’s own pollution projections are too low or limited in scope. 
The next important dates to watch out for regarding HS2 are the House of Lords Select Committee Hearings starting in  Autumn 2019 and then the Royal Assent to be announced in late 2019.  I will stop talking about HS2 now, but will just say that the latest figures produced by HS2 indicate that HGV traffic could commence as early as April 2020, that the density of HGV traffic will be lower than HS2 first estimated but that the traffic will continue for a longer period than was previously estimated.       
This year the Parish Council was notified of 24 Planning Applications. The Parish Council appoints a Lead Councillor for all applications whose responsibility is to obtain the observations / views of residents living near the sites of the applications and these are reported back to the Parish Council prior to its comments being sent to Shropshire Council. There are currently 40 new dwellings in the Parish which have planning approval  but which have yet to be built or completed.
At the January PC Meeting, it was unanimously agreed to raise the Precept by £5,000 for the year from £25,727 to £30,727. This will result in an increased payment on a band D property of £8.35 (for the whole year). This regrettable increase is to cover both inflationary increases on existing expenditure but also additional items that were proposed by Councillors, such as an upgrade to the Vehicle Activated Signs operating in the Parish, more Dog Waste Bins, work on the land on Newcastle Road (which I will mention later) and the upgrading of sreet lighting and possible continued expenditure regarding HS2.
This year the Parish Council has donated the following to local organisations:
· Woore Victory Hall: £850
· British Legion Poppy Appeal: £100
· Woore Horticultural Society:   £300
In addition to the Precept the Parish Council also receives money when most eligible ,new housing is built in the parish. This is called CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) and is money that can be used to improve the infrastructure of the Parish. For the last financial year (2018-19) the Parish Council will receive in April £16,611 as Neighbourhood Fund. The Parish Council raised a query with Shropshire Council against this amount and hopefully next year a substantial payment of outstanding monies should be received. Several Parish & Town meetings have taken place with Shropshire Council after possible proposals/amendments to how and where this can be spent, this is ongoing. As a Parish Council over the next few weeks we will be updating the Woore Parish Plan that will list our priorities on infrastructure requirements. It is worth mentioning that once the Woore Neighbourhood Plan is fully adopted on all new Planning Applications the percentage increase of CIL funding goes from 15% to 25% in Neighbourhood Fund, which is the part of the funding that is earmarked for spending in the Parish.   
Those who attended last year’s Annual Parish Meeting  will recall that the Parish Council was then still trying to locate some land to buy as public open space with the £32K funding received from the Candle Lane development. Thanks to the dedicated work of Cllr Kate Chell, a landowner willing to sell a 2 acre parcel of land was found and the purchase of that land was completed just before the £32K could have been reclaimed by the Developer. The land is on the Newcastle Road (A525) and used, many years ago, to be the Parish football pitch. The Parish Council is seeking funding to fence off the land, carry out some drainage work and improve the entrance. Once this is completed, I am sure the Parish Council will be wishing to know how this open space can be best developed for the benefit of all residents. The Council already has been provided with some ideas by parishioners who completed the Big Questionnaire which was circulated to residents in connection with the formulation of the Neighbourhood Plan. 
The Parish Council continues to maintain some of the public spaces in the parish, such as the St Leonard's Way play area (for which some improvements are planned) and the Village Green on Audlem Road. Tony Seabridge carries out the maintenance of the grassed areas throughout the Parish and carries out other related work.  We thank him for this work. As reported last year, and with Village Pride no longer in existence, the Parish Council now takes responsibility for the spring and summer planting in the Parish.  I would like to thank all the individuals who agreed to do the watering of that planting. I would also like to thank Lindops who provided the plants. Any volunteers willing to assist the PC with the planting should please contact the Clerk.
Cllr Malcolm Blake has continued with his dedicated work on the MVAS (Mobile Vehicle Activated System), as well as on the new VASs in the Parish. The Parish Council is still  concerned about vehicles speeding through the Parish. We are still checking that the VAS on Newcastle Road is now working correctly after initial issues. This activated system was originally due to be installed at the end of Cherry Tree Lane on the A51 south bound but it was found that a suitable electricity supply was not available and that due to insufficient sunlight it could not be operated by solar power Shropshire Council will be installing a new pole at the Cherry Tree Lane location in the next few weeks and it is proposed to trial the MVAS at this location to cover this entrance to the Parish. The data from the MVAS is published on the Parish website as well as circulated to a list of key personnel in the Safer Road Partnerships, West Mercia Police and Shropshire Council. It is also supplied to the Shropshire Star  and Market Drayton Advertiser who regularly report on the speeding issue in support of our concerns. 
The list of other activities performed by the Parish Council over the last 12 months include:
· Arranging a defibrillator training course for residents.  
· Setting up the Village Calendar on the PC website. This was a request at one of the Parish Councils Meetings in the Open Forum.  Please send any details of forthcoming events to Cllr. Kyle Davis who will post them on the Calendar.
· Arranging repairs to street lights.
· Reporting potholes to Shropshire Council. Residents can report these directly to Shropshire Council via its website.
· Arranging a Christmas Tree for the Parish. 
· Laying a wreath at the War Memorial on Remembrance Sunday.
· Publishing a Parish Newsletter.
Cllr. Michael Cowey
Chairman, Woore Parish Council
8th April 2019



